On February 16, 2005 Board Board Member, Debra Robinson asked the following question regarding Board Item CC1 - Consultant Contract with Kimberly Allen:  
 
Question:   What school's students can benefit from FACEIT? 
 
Response:    FACE IT (Families Acting Collaboratively to Educate and Involve Teens) is available to all middle and high school students and their families. The program serves youth who are or  may be using alcohol, tobacco or other drugs; those who may be living with someone who has a problem with alcohol or other drugs; and/or students living in a particularly high-risk environment. Youth are referred to FACE IT from a variety of sources including: principals, assistant principals, guidance counselors, ESE coordinators, middle and high school coordinators, social service facilitators, crisis intervention team members, teachers, school police, parents/caregivers and juvenile justice personnel.  Anyone who has a concern about a youth related to alcohol, tobacco and other drugs may refer the teen to the program. The program serves as an Alternative to Suspension for Tobacco, Alcohol and Other Drugs Use and Possession. Youth Court uses the program as a resource, as well. Students may also attend voluntarily.
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